Report on the Activity of the PCC of St Peter and St Paul, Exton for the APCM, October 2020

Since the last APCM on 9 April 2019 there have been five meetings of the PCC and one joint meeting with other PCCs of the benefice. The two most recent meetings were held on the Zoom platform.

At the joint meeting of the PCCs several policies which apply across the benefice were ratified. 

The PCC complies with the duty under section 5 of the Safeguarding and Clergy Discipline Measure 2016 (duty to have regard to House of Bishops’ guidance on safeguarding children and vulnerable adults). That it does so is due to our safeguarding officer, Ali Pepper, who has kept us on the straight and narrow path in this important area of compliance.

The PCC has engaged in a variety of fund-raising activities and it is a tribute to their work that the Treasurer, David Frere-Cook has been able to pay off all outstanding historical debt with the Diocese. Our payments of Parish share are up to date and as one of only a few parishes in this position we must thank David for his skill in attracting regular giving from so many to the parish funds.

The Corona virus has made life difficult for all parishes, but our church has been open for private prayer and worship in line with the guidelines from the diocese. Flower arrangers and cleaners have continued their work for which we are so grateful.

May I urge those of you who are not members of the PCC to consider membership? So much more might be achieved with a few more willing helpers.
